
SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

ITEM:11.1
(tD # 20678)

MEETING DATE:
Tuesday, November 29, 2022

FROM: SUPERVISOR KEVIN JEFFRIES

SUBJECT: SUPERVISOR KEVIN JEFFRIES: Naming of Lakeland Village Line H Project as
the Commissioner Christine "Chris" Hyland Stormwater Drainage System

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors recognize the Late Christine
"Chris" Hyland for her years of dedicated service and approve the naming of the Lakeland
Village Line H Project as the Commissioner Christine "Chris" Hyland Stormwater Drainage
System.

ACTION:Consent

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington and duly carried by

unanimous vote, lT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as recommended.

Ayes:
Nays:
Absent:
Date:

xc:

Jeffries, Spiegel, Washington, Hewitt, and Perez
None
None
November 29,2022
District 1

Kecia R. Harper
of

11.1Page 1 of 2 tD# 20678



SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE,
STATE OF CALIFORNIA

BACKGROUND:

Lakeland Village Line H Project as the Commissioner Christine "Chris" Hyland
Stormwater Drainage System

Christine "Chris" Hyland moved to Lake Elsinore in 1989 and became an inspirationalforce in

the community. Chris proudly served as Zone Three Commissioner to the Riverside County
Flood Control and Water Conservation District from 2007 through 2017 and would regularly

meet with residents to discuss flood control issues and inspect District facilities to ensure that
the community and District were ready for the winter rainy season. Her advocacy and leadership
were instrumental in the realization of the $5 million Arroyo del Toro project in 2014, which
protects the Elsinore Valley Cemetery and portions of State Route 74, and the $13 million

Lakeland Village Line H Project, which provides flood protection for many Lakeland Village

residents located between the National Forest foothills and Lake Elsinore roughly between

Adelfa Street and Blackwell Blvd. She also guided the District's efforts to develop the Lakeland

Village Master Drainage Plan and the design and construction of many additional facilities in the
Zone.

Sadly, Christine "Chris" Hyland passed away on July 27,2019. lt is an honor to recognize

Commissioner Hyland's service by officially dedicating and naming the Lakeland Village Line H
Project as the Commissioner Christine "Chris" Hyland Stormwater Drainage System. A plaque

recognizing her contributions will be affixed to the Christine "Chris" Hyland Stormwater Drainage

System outlet at the Lake Elsinore beachfront adjacent to lvlaiden Lane.
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